These minutes may be amended at a future hearing. Any changes will be included in the minutes of that meeting.



Town of Hebron PO Box 188 Hebron, NH 03241 Phone: 603-744-2631 execassist@hebronnh.org

Hebron Beach Committee

Minutes of Meeting February 3, 2020

Beach Committee Members Present: Cindy Newton (Chair), Alan Baker, (Member) Edward Holbert, (Member), Stan Newton, (Member) Jim Whiteaker (Member) and Carol Bears (Secretary).

Absent: Patrick Moriarty (Select Board Representative),

Time Convened: 7:35 p.m. **Time Adjourned:** 7:31 p.m.

Next Meeting: TBD

The meeting was called to order by Cindy Newton at 7:35 PM.

The minutes of the May 13, 2019 were passed out and reviewed by the members. Edward Holbert made a motion to approve the minutes and was seconded by Alan Baker. The motion passed in the affirmative.

Old Business:

Beach clean-up day is May 23, 2019 from 9:00 AM to Noon. A sign will be posted on Lake Street and notice will be placed in the newsletter.

Alan Baker, Ed Holbert and Jim Whiteaker plan to go before cleanup weekend and put up the swing set and try to get some of leaves that are collecting in the waters edge before they make it back into the lake.

There was a lot of good comments on the swing lines. The only will need clips this year, the ones that were used last all rusted.

The beach attendant is looking for a raise and after much discussion a vote was make by Edward Holbert to give her a \$1.00 raise, Jim Whiteaker seconded the motion and the vote was in the affirmative. They plan on having her start on June 27, 2020 as her first and Labor Day will be her last day.

There was some discussion that the beach attendant didn't need to start before 9:00 AM. Ed Holbert made a motion to have the beach attendant start at 9:00 making sure that she didn't work over 40 hours per week. The motion was seconded by Jim Whiteaker and all voted in the affirmative.

Beach erosion was discussed again. In the spring there are some cement blocks and granite slabs that can be moved to the jetty to shore that up some.

These minutes may be amended at a future hearing. Any changes will be included in the minutes of that meeting.

There was some discussion on signs for the swing set for liability purposes. It was decided that Cindy would talk with Karen to find out what the insurance company would like to see on the signs. There will be two new signs made for this.

Next item on the agenda was Kayak Rack. It was decided that they would not put them in. The select board is not in favor with this either.

New Business:

It was mentioned to Cindy that maybe the committee not use a dumpster at the beach this year, that the town could put in four barrows that the community uses for the curb side pickup. It was decided that due to the bear issue at the beach this wouldn't be a good idea. So, it was decided that they would keep the dumpster.

Next item to address was the budget for the next year. The results of the discussion is the following:

| Beach Attendant | 5,300 |
|---------------------|-------|
| Secretary | 100 |
| Repairs/Maintenance | 1,500 |
| Rest Rooms | 2,000 |
| Solid Waste | 400 |
| Beach Permits | 225 |
| Signs | 200 |
| Buoys/Swim line | 100 |
| Total | 9,825 |

There is 735.05 left in the budget that can be used for the mulch that is needed for the swing set once that is up. The main reason for the increase in the budget is new signs for the swing set area.

With no further business Alan Baker made a motion to adjourn at 7:31 PM, seconded by Ed Holbert. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted:

Carol A. Bears, Secretary